
 
Morrinsville Intermediate Enrolment Scheme 

 
The Ministry of Education have developed an enrolment scheme for Morrinsville 
Intermediate School, for implementation from 2024.  The process to enrol your child for 
2024 is now in place. 
 
 
Why do we need an Enrolment Scheme?  Enrolment Schemes are designed to:  

• Manage the school roll 
• Make the best use of the schools networks 
• Ensure that the selection of applicants for enrolment at the school is carried out 

in a fair and transparent manner 
• Protect the school from overcrowding 

 
How do Enrolment Schemes work? 
Enrolment schemes establish a home zone boundary to ensure all learners/ākonga can 
attend a reasonably convenient school. Learners/ākonga who live within a school's 
home zone boundary have an entitlement to attend. Those that live outside the home 
zone may be accepted only where there are sufficient out-of-zone places available. If 
there are fewer places available than there are applicants, their acceptance is subject to 
the outcome of a pre-enrolment process called a ballot. 
(Note - students already enrolled at a school before a home zone is implemented or 
changed are entitled to stay at their current school). 

Out of Zone Enrolments 

Each year the board will determine the number of places which are likely to be available in the 
following year for the enrolment of students who live outside the home zone. The board will publish 
this information by notice in a daily or community newspaper circulating in the area served by the 
school. The notice will indicate how applications are to be made and will specify a date by which 
all applications must be received. 

Applications for enrolment will be processed in the following order of priority: 

First Priority     this priority is not applicable at this school because the school 
does not run a special programme approved by the 
Secretary for Education. 

Second Priority will be given to applicants who are siblings of current 
students. 

Third Priority    will be given to applicants who are siblings of former 
students. 



Fourth Priority  will be given to any applicant who is a child of a former 
student of the school. 

Fifth Priority      will be given to any applicant who is either a child of an 
employee of the board of the school or a child of a member 
of the board of the school. 

Sixth Priority     will be given to all other applicants. 

If there are more applicants in the second, third, fourth, fifth or sixth priority groups than there 
are places available, Selection within the priority group will be by ballot conducted in 
accordance with instructions by the Secretary, under Schedule 20, Clause 3 (1) of the 
Education and Training Act 2020. Parents will be informed of the date of any ballot by public 
notice in a medium appropriate to the area served by the school. 

Applicants seeking second or third priority status may be required to give proof of a 
sibling relationship.   

The current proposed enrolment zone, due for implementation in Term 1 2024 for MIS 
is: 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Kind Regards 
 
Jenny Clark 
Principal 


